
MEMBER PROFILE  

We are fortunate to have 

some very talented young-

er members and Phoebe 

Foster Griffith is a talent-

ed performer, singer and 

songwriter rapidly acquir-

ing a loyal following for 

her immense talent.  With 

a wonderful attitude, not 

to mention an awesome 

voice, Phoebe will tell you 

that she simply loves to 

sing.   She is already a 

graduate of the 2014 

CMAA Country Music 

Academy and the 2015 

Junior Gympie Music Mus-

ter Talent Search winner.   

Phoebe can rock our play-

outs with songs like Jayne 

Denham’s “Addicted to the 

Diesel” but then bring a 

tear to the eyes of the 

audience members’ with 

her beautiful rendition of 

“My heart will go on”.   

If you would like to keep 

up with all of Phoebe’s 

activities and performanc-

es and follow her musical 

journey, follow her on Fa-

cebook and via Phoebe Jay 

Music.  

She will be performing at 

the Far North Quensland 

Country Music Festival, 

Mareeba on Saturday 10 

October as a guest on the 

Saturday Supa Show.  Fur-

ther information can be 

obtained from her Face-

book page.   
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PRACTICE NIGHTS: 

Thursday 6pm 
 

MEETINGS: 2nd Tuesday of 
the month 

VENUE: Bundaberg & District 
Family Centre (Old Show-

grounds).  Entry via Kensington 
St. gate. 

PLAYOUTS:  First Sunday of 

the month. 

Unfortunately, we are unable to use the Family  

Centre for our October Playout and as we have 

been unable to secure a suitable, alternative 

venue, we have cancelled our October Playout. 

We invite you to support our members as they 

perform around the area, including Evelyn 

Bury on 4 October at 2pm at CQ Club. 

Phoebe Jay Music 

www.facebook.com/

phoebeJmusic 

https://

www.youtube.com/user/

PhoebeJayMusic 

Phoebe Foster Griffith 
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INVITATION TO MEMBERS 
Apple Tree Creek Markets are held on the second Saturday of each month 

and on 10 October, the markets will be part of the Crush Festival.  In addi-

tion to the usual market stalls and food, there will be a Show and Shine and 

a Talent Quest.   

I will be MC for the day and also singing and Bundaberg Country Music Club 

members have been invited to participate on the day too.  If you would like 

to perform on Saturday 10 October, please let me know and I will let Debbie 

Gleich Williamson, the organiser, know.         Sue 

 

FESTIVALS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Sue and all the folks at Bunbaberg C.M.C. 

Thank you for your latest Club newsletter. Attached is our latest couple.  

Thankyou so much for your kind and supportive comments regarding the decision to 

discontinue our Festival. As you say, unfortunately, festivals are an endangered species, as are a 

lot of other organisations, largely due to the lack of volunteers available these days. However, 

the plus side is that we hopefully will have more time to enjoy our Club activities and visit other 

clubs in the future. 

We look forward to keeping in touch with all our friends in country music and appreciate 

hearing news from all our sister clubs, so please keep in touch and continue to send us your club 

news and newsletters. 

Kind regards. 

Jim and Carolyn Pierce. 
 

In our last newsletter, Sandy and Rod sent a message to the Ultra Golden Country Music Club co-ordinators, 

Jim and Carolyn Pierce regarding the decision to not continue with their festival due to lack of support, volun-

teers and assistance to stage the event.   

I have reproduced Jim and Carolyn’s response below.    (Editor) 

With hot weather coming it is very important to remain hydrated.  Try the following recipe for a delicious 
nutrient packed, simple, refreshing summer drink that will also boost your immune system. 

WATERMELON, MANGO & BLUEBERRY JUICE 

1/2 watermelon, peeled and chopped into chunks 

1 mango, peeled, stoned and chopped into chunks 

20 blueberries 

 Juice or blitz in bullet blender until smooth and drink immediately! 



SONG LIBRARY 

Hi folks, 

Well it’s spring time again and 

hopefully the end of the flu 

season. This season almost all 

of us including myself have 

had our turn, I hope everyone 

is well again and we can get 

our get up and go back, 

We had our Monthly meeting 

last Tuesday and ran over the 

events of the last few 

months. We have had good 

practice sessions during this 

period and the last playout 

was a good one despite having 

dates clash with other events 

including our friends at Cool 

Country. So our visitor num-

bers were down  but all who 

attended had a great time. 

We have most of the festival 

expenses for Easter 2016 all 

taken care of, with ground 

costs, trophies paid for, ca-

tering arranged sponsors lined 

up and everything else on 

track. The advertising for the 

32nd Festival will probably 

start in earnest around No-

vember. 

Some of our members went 

down to the Gympie Muster, 

the most successful would 

have to be Pheobe Jay who 

was equal first in the Junior 

section of the talent quest 

and will as a result, sing on 

the main stage at the Tam-

worth festival. Congratula-

tions and it just shows the 

dedication pays off. 

WE have a Sausage sizzle at 

Bunnings on Sunday the 27th 

this will help to put some 

funds back into the coffers 

which have taken a bit of a hit 

due to purchases of new 

equipment and festival costs 

etc. We will be adopting some 

fund raising ideas raised at 

the monthly meeting because 

rising costs are slowly eating 

away at our capital and we 

have to meet this by raising 

funds so if members can con-

tribute with items that can be 

raffled as food hampers etc it 

will be appreciated contact 

Lyn Bacon please. 

We have been approached to 

take part in some upcoming 

events as a music provider. 

The entertainment officers 

will advise when the details 

have been worked out. Well 

that’s about all for now, keep 

healthy and keep it country. 

Lawry Bucholz,  

President. 

 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 
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Many thanks to Jan 

Grigg for the donation of her 

late husband Peter’s extensive 

collection of chorded songs.  

It is a valuable resource to 

kick start our song library.  I 

have been approached by oth-

er members, also offering 

many songs and I will be get-

ting folders this week to 

start filing them all alpha-

betically so that members 

can peruse and choose new 

songs.  The folders will be 

stored at the Family Cen-

tre in our locked equipment 

room but available on 

Thursday nights at prac-

tice.  

 

 
WHATõS ON?? 
CWA HALL (QUAY ST) 

 

CQ CLUB 

Evelyn Bury 

2pm  4 October  
 

BRIAN LETTON  1.30pm   

20th November  

LINDSAY BUTLERð1.30PM 

8 November 

 

Bookings -Val 4152 9370 
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A VERY HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS IN OCTOBER 
: 

Jenni Fruend 3rd   Wendy Eckart 5th     Hannah Zylstra  8th  Tony Shepherd 9th     

Ian Games 10th     Marie Collins  11th   Dale Neill  12th   Lionel Rasmussen  12th   

Ebony Treagas  13th     Bill Riches  15th     Meagan Webster  19th   

Colleen Bucholz  23rd   Don Bruce 23rd   Sharon Munro 28th 

PRESIDENT LAWRY BUCHOLZ 4157 4351 

VICE PRESIDENT JOAN HARGREAVES 4152 2562 

SECRETARY SANDRA BRYANT 4152 4349 

ASSIST. SECRETARY SUE EVANS 0447 273 591 

TREASURER JEANETTE BUCHOLZ 0411 559 056 

ASSIST.  TREASURER JOAN HARGREAVES 4152 2562 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR SUE EVANS 0447 273 591 

ENTERTAINMENT   

OFFICERS 

ASSISTANT 

LAWRY BUCHOLZ 

ROD BRYANT 

IAN GORDON 

0411 559 056 

4152 4349 

0422 191 251 

FESTIVAL CO-

ORDINATORS 

SANDRA BRYANT 

ROD BRYANT 

4152 4349 

0400 524 343 

SOUND TECHNI-

CIANS 

ROD BRYANT 

IAN GORDON 

4152 4349 

0422 191 251 

CATERING COORDINATOR JEANETTE BUCHOLZ 0411 559 056 

FUNDRAISER: 

ASSISTANT 

LYN BACON 

LLOYD APPO 

0448 597640 

CHORD CHART CO-

ORDINATOR 

IAN GORDON 0422 191 251 

PROPERTY OFFICERS LAWRY BUCHOLZ 0411 559 056 

FACEBOOK/WEBSITE SUE EVANS 0447 273 591 

Office Bearers for 2015/2016  

Phil & Chris Coad  2nd        Robyn & Al Morcus  5th 

Brad & Renae Zylstra 10th   Domenic & Margaret Formica  11th 

Paula & Kane Gray  11th   Barry & Gwen Bishop  26th   

 Jennifer Harding 

 Frank Harding 

WELCOME TO NEW 

MEMBERS  



 

FESTIVALS AND EVENTS  

Gympie Music Muster§29 

August 

CDCMA Country Music Festi-

val/Talen Quest 5 & 6 Sep-

tember  
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FESTIVALS AND EVENTS  

Maleny Music Muster 21-27 September  

Contact:  0427 944 220  

Email:  harvey.bryce@bigpond.com   

Website: www.historicalsocietymaleny.com 

 

Texas Country Music Roundup 21-27 September  

Contact:  0448 762 106   

http://countrymusic roundup.texas.org.au  

 

Far North Queensland Country Music Festival 

Kerribee Park, Mareeba  

http://fnqcmf.webs.com/festival  

 

Widgee Bush Balladeers 8-11 October  

Enquiries:  07 5484 0285; ronaldfollebttbigpond.com  

 

Clarence Valley Country Muster 26 Octñ1 Nov 

Ph: 02 6644 8012õ 0432 741 947 

HELPERS 

NEEDED !!  

 

(ÅÌÐÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ 
ÏÎ 35.$!9 Ψέ4( 
3%04%-"%2 ÁÔ 
ÏÕÒ ÆÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÉÎÇ 
3ÁÕÓÁÇÅ 3ÉÚÚÌÅ ÁÔ 
"ÕÎÎÉÎÇÓ ÉÎ "ÕÎÄÁȤ
ÂÅÒÇȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ 
ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅ ÁÌÏÎÇ 
ÔÏ ÁÓÓÉÓÔ ÉÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ 
ÂÅ ÇÒÅÁÔÌÙ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉȤ

ÁÔÅÄȢ  

THANK YOU!!  

We gratefully acknowledge and thank Bundaberg Community Administration Service for 

their the assistance and support in printing hard copies of our club Newsletter. 

Walk up artists should ring 

0427 1500 15 to be part of 

the program.  



 

 

Bundaberg Country 

Music Club 

Incorporated 

P O Box 1147 

BUNDABERG  QLD  

Facebook:  Bundaberg 

Country Music Club Inc.  

Email:  
bundaberg.country.music.club

@gmail.com 

See us on 

Facebook ! 

Encore 96.3 Community Radio 

The brand new station with the best in Easy Listening and Country Music for 

the Young at Heart. 

Would you like to join a great band of dedicated volunteers as a presenter 

(training available) or as a social member? We would like the opportunity to 

meet with you to discuss the many possibilities available in Community Radio. 

Contact Glenda 4151 8130 or Carol 0403 761 755 


